
 

A S T H E  N E E D L E  T U R N S  
JA N U A R Y / F E B R U A R Y  2 0 1 4 

 

 

Capi to l  Ci ty  Qui l t  Gui ld  

 

PAG E   

2013-2014  

Officers  
 

President  

Cathy Stewart 
 

Vice President  

Lonnie Brewer 
 

Secretary  

Sharon Neuner 

 

Treasurer  

Julia Oliver 

Guild meetings & Workshops are held at Union Missionary Baptist Church, 500 S. Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd., Lansing, MI 

 

 

Inside this issue  

 

/ÙÌÚÐËÌÕÛɀÚɯ,ÌÚÚÈÎÌ   2 

Guild News and Notes    2 

Fat Chance Themes                2 

Winners     3 

3ÙÌÈÚÜÙÌÙɀÚɯ1Ì×ÖÙÛ   3 

Library Report                    5 

Bereavement Quilts   5 

Units                          6 

Area Quilting Events            8 

When you sign up for a workshop, you must pay at that time. If you cancel your registration for a  workshop, there 

are no refunds! 

If you have questions about workshops, please contact Program Chairperson John Putnam.  

Newsletter and Advertising Information  
  

˅As the Needle Turns is published 6 times a year in the odd-numbered months. Deadline for submissions is the 1st of all even-numbered months (Feb., Apr., 

June, Aug., Oct., Dec.) Please e-mail advertisements (in .jpg or MS Word format) and articles to editor Liz Cardinal at eacardinal@att.net.  

˅Ad sizes and rates ñ We offer three ad sizes as follows: Business cardñ$12ñ3 1/2ó wide x 2ó high (horizontal); Quarter Pageñ$18ñ3 1/2ó wide x 4 

1/2óhigh (vertical); Half Pageñ$36ñ7 1/2ó wide x 5ó high (horizontal);  

(Discount for members: Business cardñ$10; Quarter-pageñ$15; Half-pageñ$30; want adñ$3) 

  

˅Newsletters are now being emailed to all guild members with an email address.  Those who prefer a paper copy should indicated this on their membership 

form and pick them up at the guild  meeting. Any newsletters not picked up will be mailed.  

December 19, 2013  

Christmas Party  

Potluck, Member Show and Tell, Food Drive and Auction.   
 

The holiday is about giving , not receiving.  So hereõs a chance to give to others by:   

 

1.  Sharing food with guild members,  

2.  Sharing your joy of quilting by bringing your latest project,  

3.  Sharing non-perishable food items or personal-care products with the Lansing 

community and  

4.  Bringing an item you no longer use or wonder why you bought, for the auction.  

Who knows, you could find a treasure that would make a great gift for a quilter or 

maybe an item you didn't know you needed.   

Proceeds of the auction will benefit the Greater Lansing Food Bank.  John will be 

the auctioneer. 

We already have the promise of a Simplicity bobbin winder and the Martelli Quilt 

Binding attachment for your sewing machine.  More is coming!!! 

January 2014 Beth Donaldson will do a trunk show and power point lecture on 

Pieced Borders.  Half-day classes on Pieced Borders will be on Fri. January 17th and 

Sat. January 18th, 2014. During the class you will learn to design pieced borders. 

 Bring a top to the class as your design project, or if you donõt have a top then bring a 

pattern idea.  Beth would like to have at least 15 students for each class.  Class fee 

is $20.00 and will be held at the church. Contact John Putnam to register. 

February 2014  Coleen Mertte will present a lecture and trunk show.  Classes are 

being scheduled for Friday February 21, 2014 and Saturday February 22, 2014.  The 

Friday class is the Cherry Basket Bouquet.  The Saturday Class is the òA Ghastly Gath-

eringó.  Visit Coleenõs website www.northwaterquilts.com to view patterns and learn 

more about Coleen.   

http://www.northwaterquilts.com/
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PRESIDENTõS MESSAGE  

 
Let's see . . . I have to get my beach toys out . . . oh no, 

it isn't August anymore! 

Okay . . . I have to get out my patriotic bunting . . . oh 

no, it isn't September anymore! 

Well . . . I guess I'd better buy candy to pass out to the 

kids on Halloween . . . oh no, it isn't October anymore! 

Hmmm . . . I need to make sure I get that turkey and 

all the fixings for our Thanksgiving feast . . . oh no, it 

isn't November anymore!!! 

Don't tell me . . . I can't believe it . . . IT'S DECEMBER!!! 

How is this possible? We are in the last month of 

2013; it simply cannot be true! 

The time is passing in a blur. I can barely take a breath 

and another month has passed. So much to sew, so 

much to bead, so much to play . . . and so little time! 

But I must face the facts; our holiday season is upon 

us. We have all celebrated Thanksgiving, gathering 

with family and friends, making sure we took a few 

minutes to think about how much we have to be grate-

ful for . . . saying our prayers for those who have been 

less fortunate during this past year. 

And, as we approach Christmas, let's take a moment 

to ponder what this season is about . . . sharing, car-

ing, holding up those who may need a helping hand 

and making sure we embrace our family members and 

friends who have shared our joys and sorrows of this 

past year. 

Of course, we have to make sure we remember the 

most important person in our lives . . . ourselves!!! Be 

good to yourself, take time to quilt, read a book, drink 

a cup of tea, relax in a hot bubble bath, meditate . . . 

just be by yourself! 

I wish you all a safe and peaceful Christmas and a 

happy and joyful New Year!! 

Cathy Stewart 

Guild News and Notes 
 

§ Going to Pieces 2015  will be on Friday Sept. 18 

and Saturday Sept. 19 at the Summit. 

§ Looking for quilters who want to work on the Bon-

nie Hunter mystery quilt or sew blocks with her 

scrappy system and exchange them.  Friday nights 

at Country Stitches, 5-8pm.  (Just show up!)  Cheryl 

Bliss 

§ Quilts donated for charity do not need a form, just 

attach your name and phone number. 

 

   

 

GUILD TRIVIA 

   How many UFOõs do you have? 

One person has 0!! The rest admit to 3, 4, 6, 8, 9, 25, 

29, 30. at least 3 people have too many to count! 

This leaves about 185 who are too shy to admit the 

number they have. 

2013-2014 Fat Chance 
December:      Christmas, Hannukah, Kwanza 
January:          "The North wind doth blow"--snow, frost, ice 
February:        Valentine's Day. 
March:            St. Patrick's Day 
April:               April Fool's day 

Submitted by Cheryl Bliss and Chris Yelvington 
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P A G E  3 

TREASURERõS REPORT 

Financial Activity  May 2012ñNovember 2013 

 Checking balance  $22,818.60 

 Income: $53,822.75     

Expenses:  $37,974.67  

 Net Income: $15,848.08     

Financials are presented for a two year fiscal period to reflect quilt show activity. 

Month Fat Chance Number Units Number 
May Janet Keesler 11 Marsha Rosenberger 240 

June Chris Yelvington 12 Shawn Witherspoon  240 

July Dorothy Rowe 12 Rennee Fisher   

August  Lise Dilbert  5  Liz Cardinal 91 

September  Shawn Witherspoon  11  Jean Carlson  110 

October  Shawn Witherspoon 14 Billie Piazza 140 

November Janet Keesler 9 Toya Charles 58 


